

Hernando 10 – 13

P.O. Box 5785 Spring Hill, FL 34606



The Newsletter of the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks.

10-13 is a REGISTERED TRADEMARK OF THE NEW YORK 10-13 ASSOCIATIONS OF AMERICIA INC., A NATIONAL ORGANIZATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT

Arthur Babcock

VICE PRESIDENT

Ed Dunbar

SECRETARY

John Byrnes

TREASURER

Joe Montali

SERGEANT AT ARMS

Joseph Di Piano

DIRECTORS

Ed Wright

Jim O'Neill

John Caruso

CHAPLIN

Sorle (Stanley) Diih

RMP COORDINATOR

Roy Zinkiewicz

HONOR GUARD COORDINATOR

Ray Diaz

SPEAKER

COORDINATOR

Joe Wolff

ADVERTISING

Ed Dunbar

John Caruso

Meetings At:

The VFW on

Edward R. Noll Dr.

Spring Hill, FL.

Upcoming Meetings

Dec 11th

Jan 8th

Feb 12th

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

December 2024

Another year is fast coming to an end and I would like to thank each member of the Board of Directors, those members who provided services during the year, and each friend of the Hernando 10-13 who advertise in this Newsletter for providing support during the past year. Your support helps us provide to current members of the club as well as the families of our deceased members such information and services applicable to their relationship with New York City.

Dues, advertisements, and donations support these services along with providing the RMP, and Honor Guard for parades, funerals, and other events during the year. We thank you for your past support and look forward to your continued support.

There are several events scheduled for the next couple of months and hopefully these activities will be well attended. Information regarding these events can be found on the "Important Reminders" pages of the Newsletter.

The next Hernando 10-13 Club meeting is scheduled for December 11th. In addition, we will be gathering for our annual Christmas Party on December 13th. Hope to see you then.

I wish to thank all our members who have provided their support during the previous year and I, along with the Hernando County 10-13 Board, wish each member and friend of the Hernando 10-13 along with their families a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Arthur Babcock, President



Booster Club

We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition. A member who contributes \$100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club.

Annual Dues \$40.00		Member 75 + Donation		
******	*******	*********	******	
John O`Halloran	\$400.00	Joseph Maya	200.00	
Ed Flood	330.00	Serano Family	100.00	
Tom Zaccone	325.00	John Connor	100.00	
Ed Wright	310.00	F. Greifenberger	u	
Mike Ferruza	300.00	Joan Kelly	u	
Rene Reigert	300.00	John Cella	u	
Ed Dunbar	280.00	Joe Montali	u	
John Phille	230.00	Mike Cipho	u	
Tony DeMarzo	225.00	Rocco Acocolla	u	
Willard Cleaver	205.00	William Powell	u	
Larocca Family	200.00	Barbarite Family	u	
Vinny Pecorella	u	Keith Sellons	u	
Frank Mulledy	u	Don Anderson	u	
John Sivon	u	Felix Zelinski	u	
Juan Caban	u	William Grodner	u	
Robert Brown	и	Erin Daly	u	

RMP FUND

Ed Dunbar	\$550.00	Joe Montali	\$100.00	Robert Brown	\$100.00
Artie Babcock	300.00	Jaun Caban	100.00	Eugene Pacinella	100.00
William Dalman	390.00	Joseph Maya	100.00	Carlos Cortez	100.00
William Palmer 280.00	280.00	. ,		Ray Diaz	50.00
Fran Greifenberger	200.00	James Boyle	100.00	Jim Driscoll	50.00
Tom Zaccone	200.00	Felix Zelinski	100.00	Richard Johns	20.00
Wilherto Rodriguez	150.00	Berine Codaro	100.00	Rich Baumgartner	RMP RFPAIR

TELEPHONE NUMBERS TO KEEP HANDY

			(050) 505 4040
PRESIDENT	ARTHUR	BABCOCK	(352) 686-1943
VICE PRESIDENT	ED DUNE	BAR	(352) 544-0427
SECRETARY	JOHN BYRNES		(727) 773-1723
TREASURER	JOE MONTALI JOSEPH DI PIANO ED WRIGHT JIM O'NEILL		(352) 428-4556 (352) 666-4200 (352) 683-1229 (352) 428-6473
SERGEANT AT ARMS			
DIRECTOR			
DIRECTOR			
DIRECTOR	JOHN CARUSO		(352)-666-2155
PENSION	(212) 6935100	G.H.I.	(800) 358-5500
toll free	1-866-692-7733	BLUE CROSS	(800) 433-9592
P.B.A.	(212) 233-5531	EMPLOYEE BENEFITS	(212) 513-0470
	i i		(242) 206 7200

toll free	1-866-692-7733	BLUE CROSS	(800) 433-9592
P.B.A.	(212) 233-5531	EMPLOYEE BENEFITS	(212) 513-0470
P.B.A. Health & Welfare	(212) 3497560	EMPLOYEE BENEFITSS	(212) 306-7300
D.E.A.	(212) 587-1000	EMPLOYEE BENEFIT	(212) 306-7600
D.E.A. Health & Welfare	(212) 587-9120	SOCIAL SECURITY	(800) 7721213
S.B.A.	(212) 431-6555	OPERATION UNIT	(646) 610-5580
L.B.A.	(212) 9647500	NYC Controllers Office	(800) 800-6385
NYCERS	(347) 643-3000	MEDICARE	(800) 633-4227

IMPORTANT REMINDERS

(December 2024)

Christmas Party (2024)

Our annual Christmas Party is scheduled for "Wellington at Seven Hills Club House" on Friday, December 13, 2024. Along with some good food we will be having a wonderful time with "DJ" Ray providing the music and keeping us on the dance floor. See you there.

Wellington at Seven Hills Club House

400 Wexford Blvd. Spring Hill, FL 34609
Date: December 13, 2024 -- Time: 5pm to 9pm



10-13 Presidents Meeting

Next meeting scheduled for February 1, 2025 at the Radisson Resort at Port Canaveral. If you wish to attend this Presidents meeting, please advise either Ed Dunbar or John Caruso



Day at the Races

Looks like good times are back. SAVE THE DATE. We are again hooking up with the Suncoast 10-13 for the annual "Day at the Races". The date is set for March 29,2025. Gates open at 10:45am. The cost is \$40.00 per person. Fee includes Entry, Racing Program, Fabulous Buffet Lunch ... Friends & Family are Welcome. The Party Suite where we used to go is forever closed. We are going to the CLUBHOUSE. It is not a private room. They give us an area with indoor reserved seating.



Annual Dues

Looks like it is that time of year again for Annual Dues. Dues Payments can be sent to the Post Office Box (address on first page of this newsletter) or paid at the upcoming meeting on December 11th.

For those members under 75 years of age, annual dues is \$40.00.

For members over 75 years of age, annual dues is \$20.00.

Prompt payment is appreciated.

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in your Will or Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. "I give devise, and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., an Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers of All Ranks.

Suncoast 10-13 November Meeting

Due to heavy hurricane season and damage to Fred Howard Park in Tarpon Springs, the annual Suncoast picnic was cancelled. Hernando 10-13 has, over the past several years, participated in this picnic and were looking forward to this get-together event. Members of the Hernando 10-13 Club attended the November meeting of the Suncoast 10-13 club at O'Brien's Irish Pub on Dale Mabry Hwy in Carrollwood Springs. Among the discussions at the meeting were the participation of Hernando 10-13 in upcoming events sponsored by Suncoast 10-13 such as, "Day at the Races" in March and "Police Memorial Services" in May. Next Suncoast meeting scheduled for December 17th at Fairway Pizza and Sports Pub





Alliance Realty

HOMES IN THE SUN



HomesInTheSunTeam.com 352.238.1053

CENTURY 21 Alliance Realty | 13179 Spring Hill Dr. | Spring Hill, FL 34609













4598 COMMERCIAL WAY, SPRING HILL, FL.
Full Liquor Bar,

24 Super Cold Draft Beers on Tap,

Kitchen is Always Open,

Daily Happy Hour 11 - 9,

14 High Def TVs. All Major Sports Packages,

Great Atmosphere with Great People!

Open Daily 11 till 2 AM (352) 596-9161

Now With Two Locations

DOWNING FUNERAL HOME & CREMATION SERVICE

Family Owned & Operated

FREE Burial Plots
For Veterans
& Spouses



1214 Wendy Court Spring Hill

(352) 684-5334



7254 High Point Blvd. Brooksville

(352) 515-5319



Mark C. Downing: Owner, Proud Veteran Ready To Serve In Your Time Of Need

DowningFuneralHomeandCremation.com





Cop heaven

Flushing: Let me alert all policemen, active and retired. When you die and go up to the pearly gates to be judged, look to the right of the gates and you will see two bell buttons. The top one is labeled "Cops," and the lower one is labeled "All Others." Be sure to press the top button.

St. Michael, the patron saint of policemen, will appear. He will ask for your name and shield number. He will put that information into a computer. After he reads the printout, he will walk over and unlatch the gates, saying, "I see that you were a police officer in New York City. Come in, my son, you were in hell long enough"

Lt. Gene Murphy, NYPD (Retired)

